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Mr. Chair

The Secretary-General has presented a clear vison for a management reform. I hope that we,

as member states, will embrace this vision and get the reform process underway. Most of

the work lies ahead of us.

My delegation stands ready to support a UN that is streamlined and less fragmented, where

authority, responsibility and expertise coincide in a way that enables the organization to

deliver results and respond effectively.

We see great merit in the intent to make a dearer distinction between strategic management,

policy formulation and control, and operational and logistic support. This is in line with what

is the case with most modern administrations.

(Check against delivery)

Permanent Mission of Norway to the United Nations, 825 Third Avenue, New York, NY 1o022.
Phone: (212) 421-O828 Fax: (212) 688-0554 www.norway-un.org



There is a great need for a new management paradigm to guide the Secretariat and its

leadership. We are well aware that many elements still need to be explored, developed and

tested. This information will have to reach us as a next step.

It is high time for a more simplified budget process. There is a need for both greater

authority to the Secretary-General and increased transparency before the member states.

A budget reform has to be accompanied by sound systems for compliance, accountability

and reporting.

We trust that the Secretary-General will make good use of previous reviews and the

extensive expertise already embedded in the Secretariat. We urge him to get underway the

changes and simplifications that can be undertaken within his authority, and under his


